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New York Motor Vehicle Liability Insurance
Motor Vehicle Law Enforcement Fee

The New York State Insurance Department has issued Circular Letter No. 10, dated
May 30, 2003, which outlines the changes to the Motor Vehicle Law Enforcement Fee as
the result of recent legislative activity.

The amendment, effective June 1, 2003, requires every insurance company
authorized to transact motor vehicle liability insurance to collect a fee of five dollars
($5.00) for each insured vehicle. A copy of the full circular follows for your reference.

This fee will be implemented into the CoverAll system; for those offices not using
the CoverAll processing system, the appropriate system changes should be made to
comply with this updated regulation.

If you have any questions regarding this revision,
please contact your Program Manager.


